PTA Meeting Minutes
April 14, 2015
7:30 p.m. – 8:45 p.m.
Number of Attendees:  21
I.
Opening Remarks:  Beth Cavey, PTA President
· Opening Exercise:  Participants were asked, “Why do you come to a PTA meeting and what do you want to hear about?” Responses generally included: 
· To hear what is going on at school and in the classrooms
· To meet people and feel more connected to the Campbell community 
· To see how I can help out (find out about volunteer opportunities)
· To learn about issues impacting our kids in school (e.g., nutrition, education, cultural environment etc.)
· To share ideas that can help our school, teachers, and kids

II.
Continuing Business:
· Garden Fun Day (formerly Garden “Work” Day) with a playdate for the kids, is scheduled for Sunday, April 26th (3-5 p.m.); the next Garden Fun Day is on May 9th (9-12 p.m.) 

· Read-a-Thon Update; Beth Cavey, PTA President:  The primary goal for the read-a-thon was to get kids reading; a secondary goal was to raise money.  We are at 60 percent of our goal, which was to have 100 kids turn in forms and to raise $3000 in contributions.  Forms must be sent in by April 24th to qualify for the reward of the extra recess and treat, which has been scheduled for Monday, April 27th.  Only the forms needs to be submitted to qualify (monetary donations are not required).   

· SquareOne Fundraiser, Kelly Krug:  Two hundred pieces of art were ordered, resulting in $1100 raised!  Principal Nesselrode is identifying a place to put any art tiles that were ordered for the school.  Orders should come in by May 1st, in time for Mother’s Day! 
· Wetland’s Festival, Rachael Schroeder, VP of Fundraising:  
· Logistics:  May 2nd, 4-7 p.m. at Campbell Elementary School; There is a suggested donation of $10 per family to enter (but not required).
· Auction items:  We have some great items for the auction, including tickets to Disney, Nationals games, and an American Girl Doll.  We are still collecting more items, including items for the grade level gift baskets.  You can drop off items for the grade level gift baskets in boxes located outside of the front office.  We also accept donations of talents – lawn care/gardening, cleaning services etc.  To donate an item or services, please contact Rachael Schroeder at vicepresident2@campbellschool.org.
· Volunteering:  We also need volunteers to help with the day of the event.  If you are interested in helping out, please sign-up here or contact Beth Cavey at president@campbellschool.org.

· Food:  This year, we will be offering food hot off the grill for sale, including hamburgers, hotdogs, and pulled pork sandwiches.  Salad, fruit and mint lemonade (made from herbs in Campbell’s own garden) will also be available for sale.  On the sweeter side, Menchies frozen yogurt is returning!    

· Entertainment:  We have great entertainment lined up for this year’s Wetland’s Festival.  We will have three bands, two of which feature Campbell parents (Steve Schaible and Jonathan Discount) and a kid-led band.  Staff from Long Branch Nature Center will be there with critters!!  And, much more.  

· Campbell Wear:  This year, we have a special Wetland’s t-shirt featuring art from one of Campbell’s students for sale.  For a preview of the t-shirt and to learn more about the artist, click here.    
· Nominating Committee, Jennifer Robertson:  
· Executive Board Slate:  Jen Robertson, Campbell parent and PTA member headed up the Nominating Committee to identify potential candidates for next year’s PTA Executive Board slate.  The PTA Executive Board is comprised of the following positions:  President, Vice President of Fundraising, Vice President of Programs, Secretary, and Treasurer.  Candidates have been identified for all positions except for Vice President of Fundraising.  If you are interested in running for this position or any others (candidate names are still being accepted for all positions), please contact Jennifer Robertson at jenrobertson@earthlink.net.  
· Committee/Event Chairs:  This year, the PTA is expanding its volunteer search to lead task oriented activities and events.   The PTA will put something together that describes the different committee/event chairs and the tasks involved for each position.   If you are interested in heading up one of the following tasks, please contact jenrobertson@earthlink.net (note, names listed next to a committee or event denotes an individual who has offered to take the lead): 
· Membership Committee

· Outdoor Classroom: Christy P.
· Wellness: Jessica Haney
· Campbell way/communications committee: Rachael Schroeder

· Teacher appreciation

· Project discovery 

· Technology Support Committee 
· Nominating committee

· Fall event organizer

· Wetland’s Festival
· Read-a-thon

· Box tops

· Retail rewards organizer

· Room parent organizer

· Process:  Jen Robertson (email above), the head of the Nominating Committee is still accepting names of individuals interested in running for any of the Executive Board positions or the Committee/Event leads.  A slate will be offered and voted on at the PTA meeting on May 12th.  If there is more than one person interested in a position, there will be a run-off vote.  If you have questions about any particular position and what is involved, please contact president@campbellschool.org.   


III.
Principal’s Update, Maureen Nesselrode 
· Campbell is working on a construction plan for the addition of the Interlude Program.  There will also be construction this summer to fix the plumbing/sewage issues.  
· The kindergarten lottery is underway.  Campbell received 40 applications for 20 spots.  

· Florence Dale has been nominated for “Northern Virginia Hispanic Teacher of the Year.” Students and staff wrote letters of support for her.    

· Elizabeth Clavel-Love runs a parent education group in Spanish (VPI parents have been invited).  For more information, contact her at elizabeth.clavellove@apsva.us.  
· The Principal’s Chat for May might be canceled because there is another event; let Principal Nesselrode know if you have a burning topic you would like addressed.  

· At the May PTA meeting, Principal Nesselrode will address myths and facts about testing.
IV.
Open Discussion Topic:  What is your Vision of the Outdoor Classroom? 
· The Outdoor Classroom consists of several components: the Wetlands, gardens (both the growing and ornamental beds), play spaces, and programs designed to utilize these areas for instruction, including in our classroom expeditions and in Christy P’s (our Garden Docent’s) work.   Campbell staff and the PTA are always open to ideas and suggestions about how to incorporate these outdoor areas into the curriculum.  
· Last year, the PTA prioritized the creation of the Garden Docent position (filled by Christy P.).  Christy teaches 4-8 classes per week and has completed 68 classes so far this year.  These classes have been extremely well-received by students and teachers alike.  

· The teachers brainstormed a list of ways to incorporate the Outdoor Classroom areas into their course work (e.g., in art, making sculptures out of wood; doing yoga outside in Spanish etc.).   

· Pam Clark discussed how the Outdoor Classroom and Wetlands in particular are being incorporated into the expeditionary learning model and in more teachers’ classrooms in general.  For example: 5th graders took samples from the Wetlands and looked at the organisms under a microscope; 2nd graders are learning about camouflage as a part of their Project Wild expedition; 3rd graders will be studying bees.  
· The PTA would like to develop a priority list for the Outdoor Classroom to help guide where to focus its time and resources next year.  To that end, a survey will be going home soon that provides background information on the Outdoor Classroom and requests feedback from PTA members on their priorities and ideas for these areas.  
· A good part of the PTA meeting was spent hearing from members about their vision for the Outdoor Classroom.  Following are some comments and ideas generated from the discussion.    

· The space can be used for peace building, developing emotional intelligence and learning about social justice.  It would be nice to have a designated outdoor sitting area/learning space (e.g., a circle surrounded by cut out wood pieces for sitting).  

· Wetlands are instructional and functional (designed to keep the field flood free); in other words, the wetlands take water and channel it in a better way that preserves the field.

· It is important to take the Wetlands (and outdoor space) out of the context of just science.  These outdoor areas can be used to teach many things (not just about the space itself and what grows there etc.).  

· The space creates a great place for more hands on learning.  

· A couple of other ideas to explore - solar panels, greenhouses, chicken coups, bee hives.        
· Check out the Project Wild Thing documentary; it could be helpful to incorporate  mindfulness practices (sit still and quiet for 5 minutes; cultivating a quiet space) 

· It is important to think through where the outdoor classroom (and all that it embodies) fits into educational outcomes.  Research shows that outdoor/environmental education improves educational outcomes.  We need to connect this theory as a part of the plan and figure out how to engage others and identify our niches.  
· There was an idea to offer a tour of the outdoor spaces, providing the background for how the area was developed (the initial vision) and where are we now.  We could include interactive educational signs.   

IV.
Funding request 

· MOTION APPROVED to fund $800 to help subsidize a 2nd grade field trip to the Baltimore Zoo.  
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